## **PRL Committee**

From:

Lloyd and Earlyn Ginoza <ginozas@hawaiiantel.net>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 28, 2018 2:05 PM

To:

**PRL** Committee

Subject:

Comments on meeting held on 2/27/2018 for PRL 30

## Dear Chair Don Guzman and Committee Members

Thank you for allowing my testimony during your committee meeting held on February 27, 2018. I apologize if the subject of my testimony was not part of the discussions during the meeting. The Miscellaneous Communication dated May 22, 2017 stated that an update of the USGA Section Turf Advisory Service Visit reports dated October 29, 2008 and January 17, 2012 was referred to this committee. I inadvertently concluded that the turf issues would be included as part of the discussions for the management and operations of the Waiehu Municipal Golf Course (Waiehu).

I could not find the reference to the USGA reports in the Committee Report No. 17-69, as the Committee Report included only the odd-numbered pages. The reference to the USGA reports could have been in the even-numbered pages. Please have this omission corrected.

I do find it interesting that part of the committee meeting included discussions to find ways to enhance revenues for the golf course operations, yet the proposal to close 9 holes at Waiehu to renovate the greens that would potentially decrease revenues by more than 50% is still being considered.

In any event, I want to take this and every other opportunity to express my opposition to closing 9 holes at Waiehu. I believe a majority of the golfers at Waiehu would also agree.

Thank you, Lloyd Ginoza